
Thirtieth Sunday in Ordinary Time    
October 23, 2016

“The prayer of the lowly pierces the clouds; it does not rest until it reaches
its goal, nor will it withdraw till the Most High responds.” Sirach 35: 17-

18a

   CALENDAR OF MASSES/EVENTS

Sunday, October 23, 2016 – World Mission Sunday   
Thirtieth Sunday in Ordinary Time
  9:00 am  PRE PreK-5th Grade – POC classes 
  9:00 am  Adult Religious Ed    
10:30 am  Liturgy For the Parish Community     
11:45 am  Coffee & Donuts
  4:00 pm  Confirmation at CTK with reception   
  7:00 pm  AA & Al Anon
   

Monday, October 24, 2016       
    NO am  Liturgy
  6:15 pm  Boy Scouts
  7:00 pm  Baptism Class
    

Tuesday, October 25, 2016 
  8:00 am  Liturgy +Andrew Kalamarie  by:  Holy Spirit

  
Wednesday, October 26, 2016 
  8:00 am  Liturgy +Imogene Schwab  by:  The Whist Group  
  6:30 pm  6th – 12th grades PRE 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

Thursday, October 27, 2016 
  8:00 am  Liturgy +Andrew Kalamarie  by:  Lucy Holland   

  3:30 pm  Garden Café 
  7:00 pm  Choir 
  8:00 pm  AA & Al-Anon  

Friday, October 28, 2016  
  8:00 am  Liturgy +Amanda Matula  by: Ron & Suzie Mtula  
  

Saturday, October 29, 2016 
10:00 am  Homebound Ministry Workshop - QOP  
  5:30 pm  Confessions               
Confessions available by appointment also 662-342-1073
  6:00 pm  Liturgy For the Parish Community  
   

Sunday, October 30, 2016   
Thirty-First Sunday in Ordinary Time
  9:00 am  PRE PreK-5th Grade  
  9:00 am  Adult Religious Ed    
10:30 am  Liturgy +Andrew Kalamarie  by: Margaret Gillispie 
11:45 am  Coffee & Donuts
  7:00 pm  AA & Al Anon

Priest Contact Numbers:
SERIOUS SACRAMENT EMERGENCY ONLY 901-351-6591 

All other needs  662-342-1073 

RELIGIOUS GOODS STORE
October 23 – Len Wright

October 30 – Beverly Goode

CHILDREN’S HOMILY
October 23 – Maria Mitchell

October 30 – Katherine Carroll

ALTAR LINENS MINISTRY
October – Noreen French

Gifted and Called – I say “yes,” Lord
Ministry Schedule

PLEASE REMEMBER:
You are to arrive at least 20 to 30 minutes before mass is to
begin.  This is important to be prepared and ready.                                

  

Saturday, October 29 – 6:00 pm     
Greeter:  Lorraine Faulkner/Maureen Morgan
Usher:  Chuck & Martha Blumer
Server:   Danny Thomas               
Lector:  Sam Hall/Liz Brown       
Gift Bearer:   Doyle Family
Eucharistic Ministers: Don & Chris Greer/Josephine Muzzi

Sunday, October 30 – 10:30 am  
Greeter:   Amy Anderson/Rose Powell
Usher:  Larry Goode/Jack McIngvale/Help/Help
Server:   Katie Henning/Rivers Tarsi
Lector:   Mark Printup/Alan Gho 
Gift Bearer:   Lee Family 
Eucharistic Ministers:  Steve & Kim Orr/Sarah Galtelli/
Flo Butler/Patsy Clark/Jessica Smith/Kristin Carter  

REMINDER: If you are unable to fulfill your ministry 
obligation, it is your responsibility to find someone that can serve
in your place.  Thank you.

PARISH SUPPORT
Needed Weekly for Budget………..……...$5,153.85
Last Week’s Offering ……….....................$5,417.00
Needed Weekly for Note Payment …..….... $1,626.23
Debt Reduction Last Wk…. ………….......$2,091.00  
Community Services……………………….. $     50.00
Bread…………………………………….. $   100.00
Debt On Loan Balance…………………..$108,650.84
    

There should be no eating, drinking or
gum in the Church. If a child must have

nourishment,
please do so in the cry room.

LAWN MINISTRY

Team #7 –Bill Gaudet, Evan Murphy, Tyler
Blankenship, and John Tignor will begin
Wednesday, October 26 through Saturday,
October 29.    Team #8 – Matthew Roy, Lee Hill,
Jim Kovaloski and Matthew Raff will begin Wednesday, 
November 2 through Saturday, November 5.  This 
ministry saves Holy Spirit thousands of dollars every 
year!  It is a real service to the Lord. 

God Bless all our lawn ministers.

BULLETIN INFORMATION  All material for the bulletin 
must be submitted to MaryAnn Nix,  662 429-7851 or 
holyspiritchurch@shsm.org  by NOON TUESDAYS for 
inclusion in Sunday’s bulletin.

mailto:holyspiritchurch@shsm.org


HOMEBOUND MINISTRY WORKSHOP  
For all current homebound ministers and those who would 
like to be a homebound minister.  Saturday, October 29th  
10:00 a.m. to Noon at Queen of Peace.    Facilitated by Fr. 

Ziggy.
2016 CONFIRMATIONS

 The Confirmandis of our six of our parishes will 
receive the Sacrament of Confirmation at Christ 
the King this Sunday, October 23 at 4:00 pm.

All parishioners are invited to join in the celebration and 
the reception to follow.

Baby Bottles October is Respect Life Month
If you forgot to bring your full baby
bottle /check this weekend, please drop it
by the church office sometime this week.
These donations will help defray the cost of
ultra sounds and other expenses incurred at
the Pregnancy Care Center.  Please be
generous.  

Our Holy Spirit web address is:
http://www.holyspirit-catholic.com 

OCTOBER IS ROSARY MONTH  The feast of the 
Holy Rosary was Oct. 7.  In PREP we are 
focusing on the Hail Mary for this month.  
Each child in PREP will be given a little 
prayer card of this prayer to the Virgin Mary.
Please help them learn it.  Pray it in the 
morning, on the way to school, at bedtime.  

Praying prayers is the best way to ‘learn’ them.  Where 
did the ‘Hail Mary’ come from?   Actually, we owe the 
first half of it to the angel Gabriel and to Mary’s cousin 
Elizabeth. “Hail, full of grace, the Lord is with thee,” are
the words of the angel when he greets Mary at the 
Annunciation (Luke 1:28).   During the visitation, 
Mary’s cousin Elizabeth welcomes her with the words, 
“Blessed are you among women, and blessed is the fruit 
of your womb.” (Luke 1:42).  The joining of the two 
salutations in prayer appears to have become a 
widespread practice in the mid-eleventh century, though 
there is evidence of it showing up in eastern rites as far 
back as the sixth century.   As for the second half of the 
prayer, to whom does Jesus listen to most? His Mom!

THE GARDEN CAFÉ  in Holly Springs feeds the 
hungry.  Holy Spirit has started volunteering once a 
month.   Thursday, October 27, is our next date.    We 
need 5 volunteers and will leave Holy Spirit at 3:30 pm. 
We are responsible for set up, serving, and clean up.    If 
you would like to be part of this team, please call the 
church office 662-429-7851.

All Souls Book of 
Remembrance: Each year we 
include in the parish Book of 
Remembrance those parish 

members who passed away between November 2nd 
of the previous year and November 1st of the current
year. We will also include an insert into the Book of 
Remembrance the names of all non-parish members
who passed away during that same one year time 
period. You will find a sheet in the common 
gathering space of the church to include their 
names.

Seriously Sick & Hospitalized

 Please Pray For The Sick 
Your prayers are requested for the following who are 
seriously ill:
Jerome & Sarah Riehl, Melanie Brauss (Bill Gaudet’s sis), Jean 
Chalk (Noreen’s sis), Stanley Chimahusky, Mary Cortesi, 
Mark Printup, Sr. Mary Myles, Nancy Brown, Art Cortesi, 
Tony Field (Maria Mitchell dad), Loretta Chmura (Barbara Morgan 

sis), Jerry Estes (Greer), John French Hobbs (Hughes

nephew), Tony Pangelina, Larry Shelby (nix), Katina
Phillips (Muzzi daughter), Janie Ries, Mary Kiefer 
(Blount), Louis French (Noreen bronlaw), Tommy Berryhill
(son), Kris Snoke (Al & Dee Gawel daughter), Natalie Kane 
(Higdon), Pete Cervetti (Cass Douglas),  Donna Youngblood (J. 

Terry cousin),  Patrick McLeroy (Chris’s nephew), Michael 
Williams (son), Kerry Helms (Higdon bron law), John Edgett, 
(Mary Williams bro), Ann (Noreen’s Cousin), Moriah Winters (Nix 

niece), Patricia Snyder, John Foti (Muzzi Bro), Cynthia Williams
(Betty Mize niece), Lilyana Hill (Felicia grand), Kim Craig (J. Davis 

sisn law), Daniel Douglas (Jeffries bronlaw), Howard Snyder (D. 

Dryja dad),  Birdie Lewis (Felicia grandma), Meredith Hannah, 
Farris Jenkins (N Rachal bron law), Carter  Brooks, Dan Chalk (N. 

French), Josh Bixler (Bill/Liz Brown’s nephew), Myriam Suarez (M. 

Rexroade’s mom), Sherry Vowell (Ken Hoover’s sis), Sara Hewitt (Marie 

Smith), Robert Tully (broinlaw), and Jared Smith (Liz Brown).  Please
notify the Pastor when serious illness occurs or when 
hospitalization is indicated: we would like to strengthen the ill 
with the Eucharist and the Sacrament of the Sick (Anointing).

All Saints: All Saints Day is a Holy Day of obligation.
The masses are as follow:
Vigil mass Monday, October 31st :
7:00 pm St. Gregory in Senatobia (Bilingual)
7:00 pm Good Shepherd in Robinsonville.
7:00 pm St. Joseph in Holly Springs.
Tuesday, November 1st:
8:00 am Holy Spirit in Hernando.
9:00 am Queen of Peace in Olive Branch.
9:00 am Christ the King in Southaven.
7:00 pm Queen of Peace in Olive Branch.
7:00 pm Holy Spirit in Hernando.
7:00 pm Christ the King (Bilingual mass)

All Souls Triduum of Masses: Please remember all 
your deceased loved ones in our annual triduum (three) 
of Masses which will be offered for their intentions.

http://www.holyspirit-catholic.com/


Include their names on All Souls Day Envelopes
which can be found in the pews. You can include a 
donation for the Masses. Drop the envelope in the 
collection basket any time before the Feast of All Souls 
or on that weekend. 

The dates for the three All Souls Day Mass 
Intentions will be listed in the bulletin. The envelopes 
with the names of our beloved deceased will be part of 
the offertory presentation of gifts throughout the month 
of November.

SAVE THE DATES!  PARISH MISSION, NOV.
13, 14, 15! The Year of Mercy declared by Pope 
Francis officially ends with the feast of Christ 
the King (the last Sunday in the Liturgical year) 

but mercy goes on for as long as we believe in the 
Gospel. As the year of celebration comes to an end, we 
have invited Fr. John Van den Hengel, SCJ, a theologian
from Ontario, Canada, to give a mission for all our six 
parishes. Our own Fr. Ziggy will give the mission in 
Spanish. Beginning with dinner at 6pm, the evening 
talks will be from 7pm to 8pm. Holy Spirit will host the 
sessions in English and Christ the King will host the 
Spanish sessions. Childcare will be available. 

     Have you prayed 
your Rosary today?

Protection of Children
In accordance with the Charter for the Protection of

Children and Young People passed by the U.S. bishops in
Dallas, the Diocese of Jackson wishes to encourage any

victim of sexual abuse by a member of the Catholic Clergy
to come forward and begin the healing process.  When an

allegation is found to be credible, counseling will be
offered, so that the healing process can begin in accord with

our present diocesan policy.  We encourage any victim to
contact Valerie McClellan, Victims Assistance Coordinator

at 601-326-3728

                                  
I HAVE A MISSI N!    This is the mantra our 
catechists in all six parishes have adopted for the coming 
year. 
     At the Catechists’ Kickoff day, 40 of our 100 catechists 
viewed a PowerPoint giving an overview of Pope Francis’ 
Apostolic Exhortation on Families, namely Amoris Laetitia
(The Joy of Love). Focusing on Chapter 7 on the education 
of children, the catechists spent the rest of the morning 
discussing ways we might connect with parents in teaching 
the faith to the children. 
    We are looking at a continuous circle from the Liturgy to
the classroom to the ‘church’ gathered around the kitchen 
table, where religious education really takes place! 
    Parents (the first and best teachers of their children) can 
look forward to suggestions, websites, and hands on 

activities to do with their children at home as the year 
unfolds.

EYE GLASSES  are collecting in our Lost and Found.  
Please check and see if your missing pair is there!!   

MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES  we are in need of help on 
Saturday and Sunday in our Religious Goods Store.  Can
you help?  Call the church office 662-429-7851.

FOR THE SAFETY of our children during PREP
on Sunday and Wednesday night, please drive 
slowly in the parking lot and be aware of your 
surroundings.   

Spread the word: Mercy Volunteer Corps accepting 
applications for 2017-2018 volunteer year!
Anyone interested in a year of service in the United States 
or South America should visit 
www.mercyvolunteers.org/apply .
Please help MVC recruit the next generation of Mercy by 
reaching out to a potential Mercy Volunteer!

DEEP APPRECIATION
Dear Holy Spirit Parish Family,

Thank you everyone for your words, cards, 
prayers, masses, and donations to charities on the death 
of my wife, Linda.  Your thoughtfulness is appreciated 
more than words can express.  

Thanks, too, for the help you gave us for her 
liturgy and then for your generosity by providing supper 
for all the guests.  

We love being parishioners at Holy Spirit and 
appreciate each of you so very much.

             Jim Buechele 

“EMBRACING THE REVOLUTION OF THE 
RADICAL LOVE OF THE CROSS OF JESUS 
CHRIST” with Fr. Bruce Neili, CSP. November 4, 5 
and 6 at St. Patrick Church. $10 donation includes 
retreat expenses, lunch and snacks. Call (901) 527-2547 
for more information.

Blessing of Veterans: There will be a 
special blessing of our veterans at all 
Masses on the weekend of November 12th 
and 13th. 

We encourage all veterans to attend and wear something 
to indicate their branch of military service.

CONGRATULATIONS
AND 

BEST WISHES

http://www.mmsend55.com/link.cfm?r=7eKEwnmgYLikb7Z-1-Ixlg~~&pe=TVbsiOBtDBFLPvEqV-5n7ahigz8984lYrfI116dPqMnfuZxFbtAMqMZXEE8vonSk65rtqjbdjjeZckhoyc1J5w~~
http://images.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://3.bp.blogspot.com/_s9FdHRYcjRI/RoUP4i5d-fI/AAAAAAAAABs/r0dAy2uJdVw/s320/Mary_Rosary-3.jpg&imgrefurl=http://maryproject.blogspot.com/2007/06/my-rosary-is-on-its-way-to-wisconsin.html&usg=__p2bFquQfFU7947Rn9-Vipqy7D-s=&h=320&w=279&sz=15&hl=en&start=72&sig2=58Qz5zttBML1h7wm8i2YEA&um=1&tbnid=HUcQnCYaMXAbsM:&tbnh=118&tbnw=103&prev=/images%3Fq%3Drosary%26ndsp%3D18%26hl%3Den%26rls%3Dcom.microsoft:en-us:IE-SearchBox%26rlz%3D1I7GPEA_en%26sa%3DN%26start%3D54%26um%3D1&ei=viHrSvCLLsyWtgfJ-uBB


To Brian & Margaret Falatko
On the birth of their son 

Saxton Falatko
Born September 30, 2016

6 lb. 5 oz. and 19” long
Proud grandparents Morgan & Carolyn

Billingsley

SAVE THE DATE 
 Fall Fun Fest at Queen of Peace in Olive

Branch
November 5th, 2016

 

SERVERS WORKSHOP ---HELP  HELP HELP!   WE NEED   YOU
Attention   3rd graders on up to adults, if you are interested in serving during our weekend 
Liturgies you  are invited and encouraged to attend a Servers workshop on November 6 
immediately after mass in the church.   Adults are invited as well.  If you have any 
questions you may contact Jimmy Terry at 662-209-2709.   Lunch will be provided.

MINISTRY LIST
Cindy Thomas is working on the next Ministry list.  We really need Servers desperately.  We need more Eucharist Ministers
too.  So if you have not been serving but would like to or have taken a break and are willing to start serving again, please e-
mail Cindy at splice@bellsouth.net  or give her a call at 662-429-7651.

              FROZEN CASSEROLE SALE NEWS
November 19th is the date of our Annual Frozen Casserole Sale this year.  Each year we ask families to help us by making at
least one Casserole (but we would gladly accept more) to donate for the sale.  The best part is you prepare it at your 
convenience, freeze it and drop it off at the family life center on the drop off days.  It’s that easy!

Our main objective is to prepare sides for Thanksgiving dinner.   A group of ladies will get together and prepare dressing, 
sweet potatoes, green bean casserole, and a favorite, cranberry crunch casserole.  You are welcome to make your favorite 
family recipe to share.  The holidays are a very busy time, it will be nice for them to have a Casserole they can pop in the 
oven for a quick meal.   Meat casseroles are a great seller as are soups, stews or gumbo.

Before freezing your Casserole be sure to label with the following info:
Main ingredients, cooking instructions, your name and phone number.        

Please be sure to label before freezing, labels won't stick to frozen containers.

Drop off dates:   Wednesday, November 16, 2:00 – 7:00 pm and Friday,   November 18, 2:00 – 7:00 pm 
                (we ask that baked goods be dropped off on the 18th)

If cooking isn't your thing, how about baking?   We need breads, cakes, pies, cookies...  Not into baking either?  Monetary 
donations to help with the cost of casseroles made by the ladies would be greatly appreciated.  (A group of ladies get 
together to cook certain casseroles in bulk here at church for the casserole sale.)

Please check the bulletin weekly for reminders, also flyers will be available for you to put at your work place or favorite 
store.  Please help us get the word out. (remember ask permission before putting up posters).



Any questions, or have some time to donate please call Cil 662-420-9875 or the church office at 662-429-7851.

Oops! Almost forgot, do you have any coolers we can borrow for sale day? Please drop them at the family life center.  Be 
sure to put your name on it.  They will be available for pick up after Mass on the 20th.
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